
To:  NHSA League Teams 
 
I hope all is well with all your swimming so far. . . and hopefully all will be well from 
here on. Please note the following information regarding the league championships for 
this March 18-20, 2011 at Phillips Exeter Academy’s pool. 
 
- All jobs for the meet will remain the same as last year.  You can find this info on the 
league web site. 

-  The meet is sanctioned as it has been for the last few years.  In this regard the entry 
fee is $17.00 per swimmer.  The increase is necessary to cover the cost of sanctioning 
the meet.  (At the Exeter Sprint Meet, I met with the league teams that were present 
and all agreed with the sanction and the fee increase). 

- The sanction number for the meet is NE-11-33N-(TT). 
- The meet committee members are Steve VanDerBeken, Brian Crawford, Sherri 
Collis, and Shannon Deschenes.  Shannon is also the entry chairperson. 

- The meet entries are due to Shannon on March 8th, 2011 by Hy-Tek file email. 
- Also due are the list of seniors and the number of years in competitive swimming (not 
just swimming in the league, but total years of competitive swimming).  Sherri Collis 
has volunteered to do the certificates for the seniors and record breakers again this 
year.  Please print and have the correct spelling for your team’s seniors.  These are 
due by March 8th. . . same as the due date for entries.  These should be emailed to 
Sherri at supercop@metrocast.net. 

- Probably the most important thing is that at the meet we will need to keep the Fire 
Marshall happy by keeping only the allowed swimmers on the deck.  Each and every 
coach must help us with this and cooperate.  We want the meet to run smoothly and 
do not want to be under the threat of having to stop the meet to get people off the 
deck who should not be there.  Swimmers should be in the gym until they are next up 
to swim. 

- The meet information is available and will be sent to the league teams shortly. 
- Any questions regarding the league championship meet should be directed to Steve  
VanDerBeken.  Cell#- 533-3554.  Email-svdbeken@aol.com.  Calling works best for me 

 
All the best to the swimmers, coaches, and parents for the rest of the season. 
 
Steve VanDerBeken 


